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Proud to serve in challenging times

It has been a busy summer serving 

Kildonan–St. Paul residents as your member 

of Parliament. I have been out in the com-

munity meeting with local childcare centers, 

seniors’ homes, small businesses and my 

provincial and civic counterparts to hear 

fi rst-hand how the pandemic has impacted 

our community. 

I have participated in “virtual” parliamen-

tary committees on numerous occasions 

and travelled to Ottawa three times over 

the spring and early summer to advocate 

on your behalf on the fl oor of the House 

of Commons. Unfortunately, because the 

Liberals suspended Parliament months ago, 

much of our Opposition powers to hold the 

Liberal government to account have been 

weakened.  

Nevertheless, Conservatives are not ones 

to give up easily, and I have worked tirelessly 

over these past fi ve diffi  cult months to make 

important changes to Liberal programs that 

were needed by our community. Some of 

those changes include help for small busi-

nesses to keep their doors open and support 

their employees, and support for those who 

struggled to access the Canada Emergency 

Response Benefi t. 

 Th e Liberal government has been operat-

ing in a suspended Parliament for months 

with little accountability, no federal budget 

and no economic recovery plan. 

No leadership from the Prime Minister 

creates a lack of confi dence for businesses 

to invest and create jobs in Canada, and for 

employees and all Canadians to make plans 

for their fi nancial futures. Prime Minister 

Trudeau recently prorogued Parliament 

until Sept. 23, which is very bad news for our 

democracy as it makes it nearly impossible 

for Opposition members to provide proper 

scrutiny on the $300-plus billion of spending 

over the past fi ve months, and we are now 

seeing many problems with government 

programs come to light. Scrutiny is needed 

more than ever.  

 Despite an unstable and scandal-plagued 

Liberal government, I will continue to be 

steadfast in my resolve to strongly advocate 

for your needs as your member of Parlia-

ment. If you have any questions or need 

assistance with accessing federal programs, 

please do not hesitate to contact me at 

Raquel.Dancho@parl.gc.ca or 204-984-6322. 

 I will be facilitating a Back-2-School sup-

ply initiative to provide backpacks fi lled 

with the core school supplies to students 

in need in our community. I encourage all 

Kildonan-St. Paul residents to drop off  new, 

unused school supplies at my constituency 

offi  ce located at Unit B-27 Red River Blvd. in 

Winnipeg, during business hours through to 

Mon., Sept. 14.   

KILDONAN-
ST. PAUL MP
CONSTITUENCY 
REPORT 

Raquel
Dancho

Help us create new Transit master plan

Our communities are growing and this calls 

for strategic planning of investments in our 

public transit system. 

When eff orts to create a new Winnipeg 

Transit master plan were announced, I was 

excited to work towards solutions to bring 

bus service to our newer areas and increase 

frequency on current routes. 

More importantly, I am pleased that this 

plan includes a public consultation process. 

Every Winnipegger deserves the opportunity 

to contribute their perspective to this impor-

tant service to citizens. 

Th is past spring, the original plan for the 

fi nal engagement phase of the Winnipeg 

Transit master plan was to gather feedback 

from the community. While some feed-

back was gathered, we realize that due to 

the disruptions caused by the coronavirus 

pandemic, there has not been a suffi  cient 

opportunity for everyone. Th e City has now 

revised the plan and will engage the com-

munity in the fall through virtual events and 

online engagement.

 Th is will be the fi nal phase of engagement 

prior to fi nalizing and submitting the 

Winnipeg Transit master plan for council 

consideration. Th e exact dates for the 

engagement have not yet been set so I 

encourage you to sign up for project updates 

or provide feedback by sending an email to 

transitmasterplan@winnipeg.ca 

 Details from previous engagement on 

the Winnipeg Transit master plan and the 

proposed network design can be found here: 

winnipeg.ca/transitmasterplan

I strongly encourage each of you to share 

your views on our transit system and its 

future. Voice your concerns over what’s not 

working now, share your valuable opinions 

about what’s working for your community, 

and off er your ideas. We need everyone to 

off er insights into the transit needs of our 

neighbourhoods.

So many of you reach out to my offi  ce 

regarding transit issues. Please make your 

voices heard in these virtual events and 

online opportunities. 

If you have any questions or comments re-

garding any issues, transit or otherwise, you 

can reach me by email at devi@winnipeg.ca 

or phone at 204-986-5264.

I hope each of you and your loved ones are 

staying safe and well.

OLD KILDONAN CITY 
COUNCILLOR
WARD REPORT

Devi Sharma
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Winnipeggers are invited to participate in the public consultation process for the new 
Winnipeg Transit master plan.


